Family News

Congratulations to our graduates!

Trinity International University
John Van Wyk (PhD)

David Moser (MDiv)
Andrew Ndirangu (MA)
Alex Weidmann (ThM)
Anna Rask (MDiv)

Hannah Haugen (Bachelors)
Destiny Koch (Bachelors)
Micaiah Burnett (Bachelors)

High School:

Laura Harjanto
Johnathan Schlosser
JP Postma

Laurie Niederbrach

8th grade
Logan Walsh

Welcome Finley!
Congratulations to Ryan and Car-

olyn Whitaker. Finley Shea was
born on April 16 and was 8 1bs 8
oz and 22 inches long. Finley
joins her big brother Otis.
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In Appreciation

Once again, VCL has benefited from the
memorial gift from Lowell Knudson (1931-
2012).

Lowell was

very involved

in music dur-

ing his years at

VCL. He loved

singing in the

choir and occa-

sionally sang solos. He was a great support-
er of our music ministry. The portable sound
system that we use in the Great Room and
the window blinds were given through this
fund. Recently, a new sound board, two
amplifiers and two new microphones have
been purchased. Thanks to Joyce Knudson
for making this memorial gift available.

This is also a great opportunity to thank our
techs for faithfully working behind the
scenes to help set the environment for
worship each week. SOUND TEAM: Steve
Postma, Charles Flowe, Ben Knudson, J.P.
Postma, Garry Sittler, Drew Younger EYE
TEAM: Mike Addona, Emily Flowe, Andrew
Ndirangiu, Daniel Sweetser, Micah Uren. If
you are interested in learning about involve-
ment in this ministry, please contact Susan
Eclov.

VCL Young Adults Assist Timothy’s Ministry at The Orchard

by Pastor Michael Mauriello

Timothy’s Ministry has been working with the homeless since 2002. Twice each month, homeless people
come to The Orchard (an Evangelical Free Church in Arlington Heights) for a worship service, a meal pro-
vided by volunteers, a chance to pick out clothes from a clothes closet, and perhaps participate in a Bible
study. On April 24, a team led by our Young Adults participated in serving food, helping out in the clothes
closet and making conversation at the lunch tables.

I had the privilege of chatting with some of the guests who were eager to have someone to tell their story to.
I’'m really grateful for Scott and Kim Cordes who spearheaded this initiative. Thank you to those who
donated food or dessert for the event. And thank you to all who came: Cordes, Addonas, Mosers, Enright’s,
Stephanie Rentas, Michael Miller, Barb Brandt, Jan

Carlson, Micaiah Burnett, and Amanda Corcilius. We’re

hoping to return sometime soon.
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WHO You ARE: Our Identity as

Foyer Project Almost Complete
by Pastor Lee Eclov

We have so enjoyed the homelike setting of
our newly redecorated foyer. A few loose
ends will be taken care of soon to complete
the project. A couple pendant lights will be
installed over the coffee counter. The frames
around the doors leading into the sanctuary
will be painted and new hardware will be
installed on those doors. A verse of Scripture
will be put over the doors to the sanctuary
and a couple other final decorative touches
will be finished up. I am so thankful to the
committee that has worked on this project
and especially to the co-chairs, Karen
Flatebo and Pam Wunderlich. Ken Fuller
has done most of the painting—a true labor
of love! I love watching the church enjoying
that beautiful and comfortable space.

Updates From Our Search Committees

Our Associate Pastor Search Committee has been very busy during the last month (Pastor Michael is step-
ping down later this summer to work on his Ph.D.). Besides some very long interviews, Search Chair Ric
Olson and Pastor Lee have had additional conversations with these candidates. By the time you read this we
hope to have come to a final decision about the person we will present to the Elders for their approval. If that
process moves smoothly we would hope to update the congregation at our semiannual meeting on May 15
and to introduce the candidate to the church in early June.

The search for a Children’s Ministry Director is also nearing a conclusion and that committee also hopes to
submit a name for the Elders’ approval at their May meeting. Then we will bring news of that selection to the
congregation on May 15 as well.

Finally, the search for the Worship Ministries Director may be nearing a decision as well. We will know
more by the time of the congregational meeting.
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VCL Now Serves New Memory Care Home in Vernon Hills

Dementia is one of the most significant health care challenges facing the United States and Village Church is
positioned to serve by providing worship services. Pastor Michael began a four month commitment to lead
a short worship service at the Springs of Vernon Hills on the last Tuesday morning of each month. As
patients struggle with memory, music and song are often the last memories to fade, making worship in song
and music a powerful way to bring pastoral care and memory care together. A group of about twelve resi-
dents sang together old favorites such as “In the Garden” and “Amazing Grace.” A short sermon with a story
about children, the Lord’s Prayer, and a sung blessing round out the service. If you play piano, or any instru-
ment, would you consider letting Pastor Michael know? Your talents would help in this ministry if you can
spare a bit of time on Tuesdays once a month.



